
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Pastor and Brethren,         January 2022 

 

Greetings in Christ from Togo to all of you!  We pray that each 

one of you be in good health and prosperous in Christ our Lord 

this year.   

 

We held our annual Missionary Team meeting on Friday 21st 

January 2022. On our agenda we had: (1) meditation from 

1Corinthians 9: 19-23; (2) annual report; (3) prayer; (4) agape 

lunch and (5) miscellaneous.  

 

From the meditation led by Bro. David, we pointed out: (1) we 

ought to have an obsession to gain people for Christ; (2) we 

ought to know how to approach different kind of people in 

their own particular background and concerns; (3) Being “made 

all things to all men” does not include compromising with the 

beliefs and behaviors of the ungodly world; (4) we ought to ask 

the Lord in our daily prayer to help us “save some by all 

means”. After the different reports, we went on with prayer 

and then lunch followed by a pause. Our “miscellaneous time” 

was mainly devoted to questions and answers and 

announcements.      

  

We are so thankful to the Lord for so many things: (1) 

keeping all of us alive; (2) meeting our daily needs; (3) the souls 

that have been saved in 2021; (4) providing a man to be in 

charge of Conqueror Baptist Church. We give thanks and glory 

to the Lord for two cars we purchased: the first for Bro. Raphael 

Guegue and his family (in April) and the second for Bro. Fidèle 

Hamelo and his family (in December). Above all, the Lord 

amazingly provided for the construction of three School classes 

at Davié-Kpétamé. The concrete was made on December 19. 

The total expenses at this level of work is about $22 900. I 

cannot actually tell in detail how we got such an amount but I 

can tell you this is one of my most important experiences in the 

Lord’s answer to prayers. Most of the gifts came from Savior 

Baptist Church, our Mission based Church ($14 000). 

 

On Sunday 23th, we had our very first church services in this 

School building. We are planning on having an evangelism 

campaign from Wednesday February 9th to 12th and the 

inaugural Church services on Sunday 13th 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Co-workers (01/21/2022) 

 
Justine & David (12/26/2021)  

The Guegue Family 

The Hamelo Family 

Concrete being made 
(12/19/2021) 



You may say with me:  “But verily God hath heard me; he hath attended to the voice of my prayer. 

Blessed be God, which hath not turned away my prayer, nor his mercy from me” (Ps 66: 19, 20).  

 

.  

 

The following are our 2021 Annual statistics: 

 
 

CHURCH 
Sunday Morning Sunday 

Evening 
Wednesday 

Evening 
Baptism 

Profession 
of Faith 

Wedding 
Month  

 Budget  
A C Total 

1 Savior Baptist Church 190 95 285 -- -- 05 36 02 $2455 
2 Conqueror Baptist Church  96 92 188 -- 28 -- 13 -- $637 
3 Good Shepherd Baptist Church 78 37 115 -- 52 07 28 02 $637 
4 Good News Baptist Church 147 54 201 -- -- 11 -- -- $1700  
5 Faith Baptist Temple 49 29 78 37 -- -- 12 -- $287 
6 Redeemer Baptist Church 30 20 50 -- 23 -- -- -- $164 
7 Hope Baptist Church 29 21 50 -- -- -- 45 -- $32 
8 Word of Life Baptist Church  14 19 33 21 17 -- 13 -- $127 
9 Way of Heaven Baptist Church   16 19 35 -- 10 -- 20 -- -- 
10 Rock Baptist Church  25 17 42 -- 29 -- 13 -- -- 

 
Notice that the attendance in all our mission churches went down. The churches were closed almost 

half a year because of Covid-19. Most of the churches could not cover their budget.    

 

The Redeemer House girls & boys are doing well and growing 

fast. The Lord graciously met their needs even in this time of 

Covid 19. They said they liked receiving gifts. Around Christmas 

they received gifts.    

 

 

 

 

We reopened the Bible School in December with on “Applied Demonology” taught by Dr. David 

Laodima.  

 

 

Seven (7) persons from our mission churches have been financed to carry out their micro-project in 

2021.  

 

We pray that this report be an encouragement to all of you supporting this work one way or another. 

It is our prayer that you continue to support us, our co-workers and the work going on. We trust the 

Lord to make the “fruit” abound to your account and our account.   

 

 

The Laodima Family The Laodima Family The Laodima Family The Laodima Family     

 
 
 

 

 


